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Aurora Health Care  

Pharmacy Residency Annual Newsletter 

Class of 2016 – 2017 

It’s that time of year again!  

 

As one class is wrapping up their year, another is ready to embark on their journey as pharmacy 

residents. From the first day of orientation to now, we have learned and laughed as a family. 

Although the resident office may no longer be our second home, we will commence our careers 

as proud Aurora alumni and can now reflect on the exceptional year we have had. Yes we 

worked hard, but we had a blast doing it! 

 

This upcoming year marks Aurora Health Care’s 24th pharmacy residency class! 

 

Front Row (left to right): Ryan Servais, Travis Carlson, Meagan Sullivan, Meagan Loomis, Cassandra Levetzow, Kasey Abel, Kelsey Olson, Rachael 

Leek, Shawn Reinen, Tom Woller, Amy Mahlum 

Middle Row (left to right): Michael Williams, Rahim Merchant, Garrett Fouth, Aaron Glueckstein, JJ Zieminski 

Back Row (left to right): Sol Yoder, Asha Kalichira, Courtney Horvat, Kaitlyn Hughes, Lindsay Zeihen, Lauren Putterman, Marisa Goninen, 

Michelle Wegge, Stephanie Rawson, Colleen Whyte, Trisha Pedone, Rachel Nass, Julie Dagam 

Not pictured: Ashley Fredrick, Casey Olsen, Krista Foley, Laura Clark, Brittany Jensen, Landon Kortman 
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This year, Aurora Health Care’s pharmacy residency program trained 30 residents 

that will be continuing their career in pharmacy across the nation! 
PGY1 pharmacy residency programs include Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc., Aurora West Allis Medical Center, 

Aurora BayCare Medical Center, and Aurora Health Care’s Community-Based Pharmacy Residency. This year 

also marked the first year of the community-based specialty pharmacy program that provides a residency 

experience in this rapidly growing area.  In addition to our 23 PGY1 residents, seven PGY2 residents in 

oncology, critical care, administration, and informatics joined the graduating class of 2017. The vision from our 

pharmacy leaders sustains Aurora Health Care’s reputation as a premier residency program in the country and 

we are soon-approaching a quarter of a century of residency training. 
 

“It has been a fantastic year as the first resident to complete the Community-Based Pharmacy Residency 

program at Aurora Specialty Pharmacy (ASP)! I’ve had the opportunity to become proficient in counseling 

patients on specialty medications, as well as learn about the management of ASP and the logistics of acquiring 

limited-distribution medications. Notable accomplishments include: preparing for URAC re-accreditation of 

ASP, starting an ambulatory care practice within the Good Hope Neurology Clinic, starting a naloxone 

screening program at my community pharmacy staffing site (API #1262), and two publications (PCSK9 Inhibitor 

Class Review with Paul Windisch in JPSW, and an article on specialty pharmacy residency programs with Jim 

Motz in Specialty Pharmacy Times). Thank you to my residency director, Jim Motz, my primary preceptor, 

Katie Gaertner, and all of those who have supported this new program to make it a success! “    

          – Marisa Goninen 

New Program Additions! 
Beginning with the class of 2017-2018, Aurora Health Care has expanded its PGY2 pharmacy residency 

program opportunities with the addition of an infectious disease program and a combination PGY1/PGY2 

residency program in informatics. The PGY2 program in infectious disease will include inpatient and clinic 

experiences, as well as deliver insight into clinical microbiology within our ACL laboratories. Current PGY1 

resident Courtney Horvat will be Aurora’s first infectious disease resident in program history! While the PGY2 

informatics program is nothing new to Aurora, we’ve packaged one position in our accredited PGY1 Pharmacy 

Residency – Aurora Health Care Metro, Inc. program with a PGY2 Pharmacy Residency in Informatics to create 

a 2-year PGY1/PGY2 combined program. This is similar to our PGY1/PGY2 Health System Pharmacy 

Administration program and Aurora Health Care is one of the only programs in the country to offer this design 

in informatics training.  
 

The Residency Program Director for the PGY2 Infectious Disease Pharmacy Residency will be Tom Dilworth, PharmD, 

BCPS, AQ-ID (thomas.dilworth@aurora.org) 

 

The Residency Program Director for the PGY1/PGY2 Combination Informatics Pharmacy Residency will remain Barry 

McClain, PharmD, MS (barry.mcclain@aurora.org) 

mailto:thomas.dilworth@aurora.org
mailto:barry.mcclain@aurora.org
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Keeping the tradition alive with 

Aurora’s annual pharmacy 

residency bowling event! 

 

Hard at work recruiting the 

Class of 2017-2018! 

Our residents travelled 

within Wisconsin, and to 

Illinois, Iowa, and Nevada 

recruiting the best 

candidates. Some of the 

best residents come from 

referrals from our alumni, 

so if you know any great 

candidates please send 

them our way! 
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MIDYEAR CLINICAL 

MEETING 

2016 

Las Vegas, NV 

Pictured right: Paul Abramowitz, CEO of ASHP 

Pictured above: Aurora residents hearing words of wisdom 

from Marianne Ivey 

After a day filled with recruitment at our 

showcase booth and reception, the 

residents visited with numerous 

inspirational leaders at the Whitney 

Reception. Our class had the incredible 

opportunity to personally meet with David 

Zilz, Harold Godwin, Marianne Ivey, Paul 

Abramowitz, Lisa Gersema, and many 

others! 
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Congratulations to Arlene Iglar for receiving the Winston J. Durant Lecture 

Award! This prestigious honor is presented annually to a graduate of UW 

Hospital’s pharmacy residency program who demonstrates leadership in the 

profession, contributes to resident training, and advances the field of 

pharmacy. Previous winners truly are distinguished members of the pharmacy 

world and Arlene is joining an elite group! Thank you for all of your hard work 

and dedication to Aurora Health Care, the residency program, and the 

profession. 

KEEP UP THE GREAT WORK! 
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PSW Educational Conference 
April 6-7th, 2017 

Madison, WI 

Great Lakes Pharmacy Residency 
Conference 

April 26-28th, 2017 
West Lafayette, IN 

Spring conferences allow our residents the opportunity 

to display their year’s worth of hard work. One thing 

that truly sets Aurora Health Care apart from other 

residency programs is that our projects allow for the 

operational application of ground-breaking pharmacy 

advancements. Some of this year’s projects include 

novel vancomycin dosing, HIV care within a health 

system, improving medication adherence for high-risk 

patients, and system-wide standardization of sterile 

compounding. 



7 2016-2017 Pharmacy Residency Newsletter | Aurora Health Care 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Brewery tours, wine nights, 

shopping for Angel Tree gifts 

and much, much more! 



8 2016-2017 Pharmacy Residency Newsletter | Aurora Health Care 

 

 

Kasey Abel, PharmD Inpatient Clinical Pharmacist at Aurora St. Luke's Medical Center - 

Milwaukee, WI 

Travis Carlson, PharmD Two year fellowship in Infectious Diseases at Baylor St. Luke's Medical 

Center - Houston, Texas 

Garrett Fouth, PharmD PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Critical Care at Aurora Health Care - 

Milwaukee, WI 

Aaron Glueckstein, PharmD Inpatient Clinical Pharmacist at Froedtert and MCW Community 

Memorial Hospital - Menomonee Falls, WI 

Courtney Horvat, PharmD PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Infectious Diseases at Aurora Health Care - 

Milwaukee, WI 

Kaitlyn Hughes, PharmD PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Oncology at Aurora Health Care - 

Milwaukee, WI 

Rachael Leek, PharmD  PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Solid Organ Transplant at Michigan Medicine 

- Ann Arbor, MI  

Meagan Loomis, PharmD Inpatient Clinical Pharmacist at Aurora Sheboygan Memorial Medical 

Center and Coordinator of Sterile Compounding - Sheboygan and 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin  

Rachel Nass, PharmD PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Health System Pharmacy Administration at 

Aurora Health Care - Milwaukee, WI 

Kelsey Olson, PharmD PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Infectious Diseases at Froedtert and The 

Medical College of Wisconsin - Milwaukee, WI 

Stephanie Rawson, PharmD Pursuing pharmacy practice opportunities 

Meagan Sullivan, PharmD PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Cardiology at University of Chicago Medical 

Center - Chicago, IL 

Colleen Whyte, PharmD PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Critical Care at Christiana Care Health 

System - Newark, DE 

Michael Williams, PharmD PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Oncology at Aurora Health Care - 

Milwaukee, WI 

Lindsay Zeihen, PharmD Inpatient Clinical Pharmacist at Aurora St. Luke's Medical Center - 

Milwaukee, WI 
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Joseph Zieminski,  PharmD PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Cardiology at Aurora Health Care - 

Milwaukee, WI 

Shawn Reinen, PharmD Inpatient Clinical Pharmacist at Mercy Hospital and Trauma Center - 

Janesville, WI  

Michelle Wegge, PharmD Central Order Verification Pharmacist at Aurora Health Care - 

Milwaukee, WI 

Casey Olsen, PharmD PGY2 Pharmacy Resident in Informatics at Aurora Health Care - 

Milwaukee, WI 

Ashley Fredrick, PharmD Inpatient Clinical Pharmacist at Bellin Health - Green Bay, WI 

Marisa Goninen, PharmD Clinical Pharmacist at the Aurora Clinical Contact Center - New Berlin, WI  

Lauren Putterman, PharmD Clinical Pharmacist at Aurora St. Luke's Physician Office Building 

Pharmacy - Milwaukee, WI 

Cassandra Levetzow, PharmD Clinical Pharmacist at Aurora St. Luke's Outpatient Pharmacy - 

Milwaukee, WI 

Landon Kortman, PharmD Specialty Pharmacy Coordinator at Aurora St. Luke's Medical Center - 

Milwaukee, WI  

Trisha Pedone, PharmD Investigational Drugs Pharmacist at New York-Presbyterian 

Hospital/Weill Cornell Medical Center - New York, NY 

Brittany Jensen, PharmD Clinical Oncology Pharmacist at Aurora Cancer Care - Milwaukee, WI 

Krista E. Foley, PharmD Pursuing pharmacy practice opportunities in oncology 

Rahim F. Merchant, PharmD Clinical Pharmacist Informaticist at OhioHealth - Columbus, OH 

Asha Kalichira, PharmD, MS Clinical Pharmacist Informaticist at Cedars-Sinai Medical Center -          

Los Angeles, California 

Laura Clark, PharmD Inpatient Clinical Pharmacist at Aurora St. Luke's Medical Center - 

Milwaukee, WI 
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Andrew Ackerman 
Concordia University Wisconsin 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

Lisa Boone 
St. Louis College of Pharmacy 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

Nicole Hall 
Concordia University Wisconsin 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

   

Jillian Handley 
University of Wisconsin - Madison 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

Tyler Ishman 
Drake University 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

Aubrey Johnson 
Drake University 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

   

Michelle Kapugi 
University of Illinois - Chicago 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

Emily Matthews 
University of Iowa 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

Jade Megyeri 
University of Colorado 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 



11 2016-2017 Pharmacy Residency Newsletter | Aurora Health Care 

 

   

Brady Oates 
Drake University 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

Madeline Schober 
Concordia University Wisconsin 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

Megan Sinnen 
Concordia University Wisconsin 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

   

Jeylan Turkoglu 
South Carolina College of Pharmacy 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

Minh Vuong 
Concordia University Wisconsin 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

Allison Winzer 
University of Wisconsin - Madison 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. 

   

Tristan Edwards 
University of Pittsburgh 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. + PGY2 Pharmacy Informatics 

Christina Andros 
Western New England University 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. + PGY2 Administration 

Melissa Shively 
Auburn University 

PGY1 Pharmacy - Aurora Health Care 
Metro, Inc. + PGY2 Administration 



12 2016-2017 Pharmacy Residency Newsletter | Aurora Health Care 

 

   

Courtney Horvat 
PGY2 Pharmacy – Infectious Disease 

Joseph (JJ) Zieminski 
PGY2 Pharmacy – Cardiology 

Garrett Fouth 
PGY2 Pharmacy – Critical Care 

  
 

Casey Olsen 
PGY2 Pharmacy – Informatics 

Kaitlyn Hughes 
PGY2 Pharmacy – Oncology 

Michael Williams 
PGY2 Pharmacy – Oncology 

  

 

Craig Grzendzielewski 
PGY2 Pharmacy Administration 

Rachel Nass 
PGY2 Pharmacy Administration 
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Mike Augustynowicz 
Rosalind Franklin University 
PGY1 Pharmacy – AWAMC 

Rachel Miller 
University of Wisconsin 

PGY1 Pharmacy – AWAMC 

Hans Scheerenberger 
University of Illinois – Chicago 

PGY1 Pharmacy - AWAMC 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Hanna Dehnert 
University of Wisconsin 

PGY1 Community-Based Pharmacy – 

Aurora Specialty Pharmacy 

Kylie King 
University of Wisconsin 

PGY1 Community Pharmacy - Aurora 
Health Care Metro, Inc 

Christine Johnson 
Concordia University Wisconsin 

PGY1 Community Pharmacy - Aurora 
Health Care Metro, Inc 

 

Not pictured: 

PGY1 Pharmacy – Aurora BayCare Medical Center: 
Jillaine Godlewski (Concordia University Wisconsin) 
Calley Paulson (University of Wisconsin) 
 
PGY2 Pharmacy – Oncology: 
Mary Walters (University of Minnesota College of Pharmacy) 
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Remembering Dan Schiedermayer 

Unfortunately, our friend, colleague, and Aurora residency class of 2008 graduate Dan Schiedermayer lost his 

battle with brain cancer in May.  For those of you who knew him, he was a kind and truly remarkable person 

who will be greatly missed.  We are so fortunate to have had him as part of our Residency Family.   

 

Aurora Residency Programs in Print! 

Check out the June 15, 2017 edition of AJHP - read all about our novel residency project process on pages 919-

925: http://www.ajhp.org/content/74/12/919.abstract?etoc 

 

Congratulations to the Following Aurora Alumni… 

 

Angela Colella – on her appointment to the ASHP Section Advisory Group on Emerging Sciences, serving as an 

ASHP House of Delegates Alternate for Wisconsin, and being the Student Writing Club Editor for the Journal of 

the Pharmacy Society of Wisconsin.  

 

Alison (Van Kampen) Van Rossum – on becoming Adjunct Faculty at University of Florida College of Pharmacy, 

Course Facilitator and North East Florida Society of Health System Pharmacy Board Member, Treasurer 

 

Lauren Schmidt – for being a peer-reviewer for AJHP and a certified practice reviewer for PSAP 

 

Kunal Desai – for adding lecturing at Chapman University for Informatics related topics to his responsibilities 

 

Karrie (Radovich) Stanke – for serving as a mentor for the Pharmacy Society of Wisconsin Adherence 

Competence Collaborative 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We know there are MANY alumni that deserve congratulations because Aurora alumni are awesome!  If you 

have any personal or professional updates/accomplishments/kudos you’d like included in future alumni 

newsletters, send them to Julie Dagam (julie.dagam@aurora.org).  Also, don’t forget to update Julie with any 

changes in jobs or contact information throughout the year! 

http://www.ajhp.org/content/74/12/919.abstract?etoc
mailto:julie.dagam@aurora.org

